
JOHN HACKEL JR., who is engaged in extensive agricultural operations on section 3, in Seymour 
township, belongs to one of the fine old German families who left the Fatherland to come to 
this country and participate in the building up and development of Outagamie county, 
Wisconsin, which is rapidly taking its place as one of the rich agricultural sections of the 
country. Born in Germany, February 16, 1873, Mr. Hackel is a son of John and Kate (Neumeyer) 
Hackel, natives of that country, who came from Bavaria, to the United States in 1874 on a 
sailing vessel which took three weeks to cross the ocean, bringing with them their son John, 
then but one year old. Their other children, who were born in the United States, were: Joseph, 
who married Elizabeth Platten; Michael, who married Mary Keil; Kate and Mary, who are 
deceased; and Anna, Theresa, Elizabeth, Agnes and Tillie. On coming to this country, the 
parents of Mr. Hackel settled in Appleton, Wisconsin, for six or seven months, and then 
removed to section 3, Seymour township, Outagamie county, at a time when the land was a 
vast extent of tangled brush and heavy timberland. Mr. Hackel took up forty acres, on which he 
built a log house and log stable and began clearing the land to make a home for his family. The 
children were reared here, and as the boys grew old enough they began to do their share, 
John, Joseph and Michael helping their father to subdue seven forty-acre tracts. Each of the 
boys now has a fine home and a well-cultivated property, and all are now numbered among the 
good citizens and substantial farmers of their township. John Hackel, Jr., married Margaret 
Berner and lives on the homestead, his father now being seventy-three years of age and his 
mother sixty-seven. He carries on general farming and also raises fine livestock, making a 
specialty of Poland-China hogs, which he ships out for breeding purposes. 
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